
From: Bagwell, John W. [JBagwell@lermansenter.com] 
Sent: Friday, December 04, 2009 12:23 PM 
To: Hossein Hashemzadeh 
Subject: Request for Virtual Channel Change 
Hossein, 
 
I am writing on behalf of my client, Televicentro of Puerto Rico, LLC (�Televicentro�), license of digital 
television stations WAPA-TV, San Juan, PR (Fac. ID 52073), WNJX-TV, Mayaguez, PR (Fac. ID 73336) and 
WTIN(TV), Ponce, PR (Fac. ID 26681).  WNJX-TV and WTIN(TV) operate as satellite stations of WAPA-TV, 
rebroadcasting the signal of WAPA-TV. 
 
WAPA-TV has been assigned �virtual channel� 4, while WNJX-TV and WTIN(TV) have been assigned 
virtual channels 22 and 14 respectively.  As WNJX-TV and WTIN(TV) retransmit the broadcast signal of 
WAPA-TV in its entirety, Televicentro hereby requests that the virtual channels for WNJX-TV and 
WTIN(TV) reflected in the Commission�s database be changed to virtual channel 4 for both stations.  
 
Such common designation will further the public interest for Puerto Rican viewers so that each of the 
stations, which share the common broadcast of WAPA-TV, Virtual Channel 4, are commonly designated 
by digital receivers. 
 
Please contact me with any questions and thank you for your assistance. 
 
John Bagwell 
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